Reaching Her Goals and Greater Independence- Jennifer

Jennifer was initially referred to AHEDD by the Office of Vocational Rehabilitation OVR in December of 2015. She struggles with reading and writing comprehension and also has recurring muscle spasms in her back. 
When services began for Jennifer, a Social Security Disability Income (SSDI) recipient, her employment goal was to become teacher assistant or work at a daycare. She’s a single Mom that was looking to work a schedule similar to her children’s school times; the plan was to start part time and eventually move to full time hours with earnings of at least $9.50 an hour. 
Over the next two months, AHEDD assisted Jennifer in researching options for employment, compiling her resume, and preparing for applications and interviews. She even received Work Incentive Counseling from AHEDD before starting a position with Berks County Intermediate Unit (BCIU) in March of 2016; she began at BCIU as a Bus Assistant/ Van Driver for twenty-five hours a week.  Her duties included driving the bus, assisting the students on the bus, attaching safety harnesses, maintaining order on the bus, monitoring student’s interactions, and keeping attendance. She did very well in her position as a Bus Assistant.  
Just a few weeks into employment at BCIU, Jennifer moved on to a Full Time Paraprofessional Educator position within BCIU; making more money than she hoped in her initial goal planning. In this position her responsibilities included: assisting students with their activities of daily living, implementing student IEPs, assisting in evaluating individual students, collecting data, compiling records/documentation, and monitoring students throughout the day.
Jennifer worked successfully as a Paraprofessional Educator for 90 days.  At this point OVR closed her case and AHEDD was able to enroll her in the Social Security Administration’s (SSA) Ticket to Work program under a Partnership Plus agreement that AHEDD has with OVR.  The extra support she’s been getting under Ticket to Work funding has enabled AHEDD to be instrumental in helping Jennifer to report her earnings to SSA.  Jennifer is working on becoming independent from her SSDI benefits.  
During the summer of 2016, she also obtained a summer job at the local Recreation Board to fill in for the summer break from BCIU.  Jennifer continues to slowly work toward attaining her Child Development Associate (CDA) credential.

There haven’t been a lot of worksite accommodations needed throughout Jennifer’s employment.  She does, however, have someone review all written materials with her.  Jennifer also knows her AHEDD Employment Specialist (job coach) is there to help should new job duties cause her a need for more support.
